Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, District 2 announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: April 20, 2022, Virtual Public Comment Period, 11:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.

PLACE: Virtual: Join Virtually from a computer, tablet by going to: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/8607621757640133389
or www.nflroads.com/vph or by Phone: (914)641-3221, Audio Access Code 859-053-332
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) invites you to attend a Public Hearing/Project Information Meeting regard SR 5A/King Street in St. Augustine, Florida. The Public Hearing will cover the proposed transfer of jurisdiction of State Road 5A from State to City of St. Augustine jurisdiction (locally known as King Street and Cathedral Place). The roadway ID for King Street is 78010027 from milepost 0.000 to 0.833, and Cathedral Place is 78010026, from milepost 0.000 to 0.216.
All comments postmarked on or before May 2, 2022, will be documented as part of this hearing. Please send your comments to Justin Bellot, Florida Department of Transportation, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, MS 2007, Lake City, FL 32025-5872, Phone: (386)758-3774, Email: justin.bellot@dot.state.fl.us.
The Project Information Meeting will present plans being proposed for the replacement of the SR5A/King Street Bridge over the San Sebastian River.
• The bridge replacement project is currently in the design phase and is scheduled to go to construction in summer 2024.
• The proposed bridge will include two 11 ft. travel lanes, one 11 ft. turn lane, 10 ft. sidewalk on the northside of bridge and 6 ft. sidewalk on the southside of the bridge.
• Upgraded aesthetic lighting and bridge rail will also be installed as part of this project.
• A detour will be necessary for the duration of the project while crews complete demolition work and build the replacement bridge.
If you have any questions or comments regarding the bridge replacement project, contact: Orlando Cordero, PE, Florida Department of Transportation, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, MS 2007, Lake City, FL 32025-5872, Phone: (386)961-7449, Email: Orlando.cordero@dot.state.fl.us.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, sex, age, religion, national origin, disability or family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Orlando Cordero at 386-961-7449 at least 7 days before the hearing.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Justin Bellot, Florida Department of Transportation District 2, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, Lake City, Florida 32025-5874, Email: justin.bellott@dot.state.fl.us
Phone: (386)758-3774 or 1(800)749-2967, extension 3774.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Orlando Cordero., Florida Department of Transportation District 2, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, Lake City, Florida 32025-5874. Email: orlando.cordero@dot.state.fl.us.
Phone: (386)961-7449 or 1(800)749-2967, extension 7449. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
